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ITEM 21 
NOTICE OF MOTION - COUNCILLOR LEIGH COLACINO - TRAFFIC CONTROL 
MEASURES - STANWELL PARK 

  
Councillor Colacino has submitted the following Notice of Motion – 

“I formally move that –  

1 Council investigate, as soon as possible, options available that would put in place traffic calming 
measures along the length of road from the corner of Station Street and Lawrence Hargrave Drive 
slip road to the intersection of the Lawrence Hargrave Drive slip road and Lawrence Hargrave Drive 
main road Stanwell Park. The investigation to look at, but not be limited to, speed humps, blisters 
and side barriers. 

2 Council investigate what is required to lower the speed limit on all streets in Stanwell Park to  
40 km/h, including the Lawrence Hargrave slip road mentioned in point 1, but excluding Lawrence 
Hargrave Drive, and implement as soon as possible. 

3 A report, including costings for all options in points 1 and 2, in the form of Briefing Note or at a 
Briefing, be delivered to Councillors before the Councillor Planning Workshop meeting scheduled for 
27 February 2021 so that works can be included into the 2021-2022 work schedule or sooner.” 

 

  


